City of Sadieville
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, December 27, 2021
City Hall @ 6:00pm

CALL TO ORDER
*  Mayor Wagoner called the December 27, 2021, Regular Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
* Mayor Wagoner invited everyone to participate in a moment of silence.
» City Clerk Centers conducted the roll call.

ROLL CALL

* Mayor Wagoner: Present

*  Public Works Commissioner Epperson-Stanley: Present by Zoom
*  Streets, Sidewalks, Trails Commissioner Stanley: Present by Zoom
*+  Parks and Recreation Commissioner Stamper: Present

* Public Safety Commissioner Halsey: Present

« City Attorney Jason Obermeyer: Present

* Police Chief Bobby Bruner: Present

« City Clerk Laura Centers: Present

* Mayor Wagoner determined a quorum was present.

* Mayor Wagoner made a motion to approve the minutes for the November 22, 2021, regular
meeting and December 20, 2021, special meeting; Commissioner Stamper seconded the motion;
all in favor; motion passed.

* Commissioner Stamper made a motion to accept the financial reports with the addition of the
unpaid bills for Attorney Jason Obermeyer in the amount of $900, Kool Breeze in the amount of
$673.20 and Love’s in the amount of $35.64; Commissioner Halsey seconded the motion; all in
favor; motion passed.

* Mayor: Spectrum has sent the city a franchise agreement regarding the broadband for the county.
The attorney will research and come back to this.

* City Attorney: The attorney put together a packet regarding the opioid settlement for the
commission to peruse. All money allocated to Kentucky and its subdivisions will be split 50/50
between a state fund and a subdivision fund. Subdivisions will be able to decide how they want to
divide the funds. If no decision is made, a grant making trust will be established. Grants will be
made according to KRS 15.291(5). This will include $22.7 billion for states and their
subdivisions. The amount allocated to Kentucky vs. other states is determined by how many
subdivisions opt in and when. If the city does not join the settlement, we cannot participate in the
funds. Commissioner Halsey made a motion for the city to join the opioid settlement;
Commissioner Epperson-Stanley seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passed.

* Mayor: The City has been thinking about how to spend the American Rescue Plan Monies. All
Covid funds have been exhausted. Premium pay has been allocated to Chief Bruner, Officer



Lawson, Clerk Centers, and maintenance man Warren Middleton. There is a reporting form
regarding these funds that will need to be submitted in April 2022 to the Treasury Department.
The mayor has found out that we can make the lease payments for the new police patrol vehicle.
It can also be used to repair the drainage situation on Pike and Vine Street as this would fall under
infrastructure. The city can also purchase a generator for the police department for severe weather
emergencies. City Hall currently has a generator in place. He has requested the maintenance man
work on cleaning the basement at the police department to ready for a storm shelter. This is a
work in progress and the mayor asked the public if anyone has any suggestions to please come
forward.

* Public Safety: Commissioner Halsey stated that our police department along with EMA, have
discussed alerting residents of issues by different methods such as media, cell phone alerts,
newsletters, etc.... EMA stated that they have surplus two-way radios that would allow
communication between storm shelters. We need some trauma first aid kits for the shelters.
Protocols are currently being worked on and established for severe weather.

* Public Safety: The police department received a grant consisting of two bulletproof vests in the
amount of $2800.00. The city also received a cybersecurity grant in the amount of $3000.

* Public Works: Nothing currently.

* Parks & Recreation: Commissioner Stamper has received the new swings for Veterans Park and
those will be installed in the spring.

* Streets, Trails and Walkways: The Mayor spoke with John Meyer at HMB Engineering and was
told there would not need to be an EPA study on Vine Street so that should be ready to move
forward. Commissioner Stanley said he got the streetlights taken care of along US32 that were
out. He asked if any of the officers were on patrol and noticed streetlights out to advise him of
that. He is still waiting on an estimate from James Miles on the Angle Alley project, and he will
have to file an extension on that.

* City Clerk: The city currently has 665 hotspots out. The attorney read the internet hotspot terms.
Commissioner Stamper made a motion to accept the terms as read; Commissioner Halsey
seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passed.

* City Clerk: She requested $20 to pay the 2022 Bluegrass Municipal Clerk Association dues.
Mayor Wagoner made a motion to allow $20 to pay the 2022 Bluegrass Municipal Clerk
Association dues; Commissioner Stamper seconded the motion; all in favor; motion passed.

* Mayor Wagoner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:06 p.m.; Commissioner Stamper

seconded the motion; all in fa ; moti asses/
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Laura Centers, City Clerk/Treasurer




